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2013-2014 Volunteers of the Year 

This year’s Volunteers of the Year are an active group of congregants! Here are excerpts from President 

Aric L. Stock’s remarks at the May 4th Annual Meeting as he presented them with this honor.  

Howard Gottlieb – Howard is a past officer of 

Temple Shalom, a past member of our Board of 

Trustees, a member of several search committees, 

including our most recent search committee, the Chair 

of our Lifelong Learning Council and all around 

wonderful person! 

Diane Laner – Diane has taken the position of 

Membership Chair to a new, creative and enthusiastic 

level! She is also a past member of the Temple Board 

of Trustees and the 2011-12 Membership Task Force. 

Diane’s energetic leadership draws new Dallasites to 

Temple Shalom and draws Temple members together 

in a very special way! 

Judy & Ken Parker – What don’t Judy and Ken 

Parker do? Judy has led several singles groups and programs, Ken is actively involved as a past 

Brotherhood President, past Temple Board member, past Brotherhood Board member, current Chair of our 

Worship Committee, recent co-chair of our Synaplex focusing on Israel and Judy & Ken remain active 

leaders of Shalom Silver!  

President’s Award 

I have a special President’s Award, too! It’s not often that mentors are recognized for 

their impact in helping us become who we are and how we became who we are – Debbi 

Sorrentino is, and continues to be, that person for me!   

Debbi asked me to be a participant in the Federation’s Congregational Leadership 

Initiative over 10 years ago and encouraged me to be on the Temple Board of Trustees 

while she was president. As a Past President, Debbi was a co-chair of Project Atideinu, 

she has been the chair of our continued Temple Board Development and...she serves as 

an overseer for HUC-JIR, the Reform Movement’s seminary, with the Cincinnati campus. 

She has been a person I look to for guidance, lean on for support and, frankly, a person I strive to make 

proud as I have had the opportunities to be on the Board, on the Executive Team and as President.  

Debbi, thank you so much for all you do for me and, more importantly, all you do for so many of us – and 

for our entire congregation. Temple Shalom is a better place because of Debbi Sorrentino  - and I am a 

better person, and was a better president, because of you, Debbi Sorrentino! THANK  YOU! 

Diane Laner, Judy Parker, Ken Parker & Howard Gottlieb after 

being surprised by their Volunteer of the Year award! 
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Torah Study Debate Rescheduled! 
 

Saturday, July 12 
9:00am - 10:15am  Learning Center 

 

            Jewish philosophy stresses that free will is a product of the intrinsic human soul and is  

closely linked with the concept of reward and punishment, based on the Torah itself: 
 

I have set before you, life and death, blessing and curse: therefore choose life. Deuteronomy 30:19  

 All are welcome to attend, however, please RSVP to Howard Gottlieb at hjg@att.net  

to insure we have sufficient accommodations and FOOD! 

 SERVICES 
 

FRIDAY 
June 6 

Beha’alotecha / Numbers 10:35 - 12:16 
6:30 PM - Service  

D-Day Commemoration 
Epstein Chapel 

 
SATURDAY 

June 7 
10:30 AM - Morning Worship 

Epstein Chapel 
 

FRIDAY 
June 13 

Shelach Lecha/ Numbers 15:8-41  
6:30 PM -  Service 

Epstein Chapel 
 

SATURDAY 
June 14 

10:30 AM - Morning Worship 
Epstein Chapel 

 
FRIDAY 
June 20 

Korach / Numbers 17:25 - 18:32 
6:30 PM -  Service  

Epstein Chapel 
 
 
 
 

SATURDAY 
June 21 

10:30 AM - Morning Worship 
Epstein Chapel 

 
FRIDAY 
June 27 

Chukat / Numbers 19:1 - 20:21 
6:30 PM - Service 

Epstein Chapel 
 

SATURDAY 
June 28 

10:30 AM - Morning Worship 
Epstein Chapel 

 
FRIDAY 
July 4 

Balak / Numbers 22:39 - 25:9 
6:30 PM - Service 

Epstein Chapel  
 

July 4th Celebration following services 
 

SATURDAY 
July 5 

10:30 AM - Morning Worship 
Epstein Chapel 

 
 
 
 

FRIDAY 
July 11 

Pinchas / Numbers 28:16 - 30:1 
6:30 PM - Service  

Epstein Chapel 
 

SATURDAY 
July 12 

10:30 AM - Morning Worship 
Epstein Chapel 

 
FRIDAY 
July 18 

Matot / Numbers 30:2 - 31:12  
6:30 PM -  Service 

Epstein Chapel 
 

SATURDAY 
July 19 

10:30 AM - Morning Worship 
Epstein Chapel 

 
FRIDAY 
July 25 

Masei / Numbers 33:50 - 36:13 
6:30 PM -  Service  

Epstein Chapel 

6:30pm Friday Services are preceded by 

a 6:00pm Wine & Cheese Reception 

Summer Adult Classes  

Shabbat Torah Study - Every Saturday 
8:45am - 10:15am / Learning Center   

  Start your Shabbat morning with lively learning led by our clergy as we explore the weekly Torah portion. Enjoy the camaraderie with friends. Bagels and coffee 

provided 8:45am - 9:00am.  

Judaica Study Class - Every other Saturday   

9:00am - 10:00am / Boardroom 

 The class consists of 15-20 people who study books which are significant to an understanding of Judaism. Books are selected by the members of the class, who 

are encouraged to lead a discussion of the bi-weekly assigned readings. The class is open to anyone wishing to participate. Contact Mark Fisher at 

dallasfish@aol.com for more information. 

 Commemoration of the 70th Anniversary of D-Day 

Friday, June 6 

6:30pm Shabbat Service 
 

Join us as we commemorate the 70th Anniversary  

of the Allied Landing in Normandy, France.  
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                                                                                                                                    I Was Just Thinking...I Was Just Thinking...I Was Just Thinking...I Was Just Thinking...    
How is your life today? 

     It has been a little more than 

a year since I first posed this 

question to our congregation 

during last year’s annual 

meeting and then again during 

the High Holy Days.  I asked 

this question both as a way of 

reflecting on the changes at Temple Shalom at the 

time – Cantor Croll retiring and Rabbi Boxman 

coming to Temple Shalom – as well as a way of 

reflecting on the goings on of our own lives as a way 

of looking forward to the future, which I am always 

excited to do.  Without reviewing every peak and 

valley we crossed, we come 

now to the point in our year 

to pause and assess, once 

again, how we did and where 

we are in order to chart 

where we might yet go. 

As with any kind of 

change, be it seasonal, or 

age related; careers or 

perspectives, change 

definitely comes, perhaps 

slowly, perhaps not, and 

allows us a moment or two to 

ponder what the new scene looks like, what it feels 

like and how we will respond to it.  It gives us a 

chance to reflect on our lives and to ask important 

questions that only we can answer.  It poses 

existential questions to which we must answer in 

order to move forward in a healthy, productive way.  

What I hope for is captured in the phrase we use 

when we return the Torah to the Ark.  Having heard 

God's word and perhaps learned something new of 

God's plan for us, we say, "Hashiveinu Adonai 

eleicha, v'nashuva.  Chadeish yameinu k'kedem" - 

"Return us  to You, Adonai, and we shall return.  

Make our days, new again as before."   Think of it as 

the original slogan that Kellogg's Corn Flakes 

adopted a few years back when they came up with 

the ad campaign, "Corn Flakes  - Try them again for 

the first time." 

What I am praying for is not a return to my youth, 

as interesting as it may have been.  I don't want to 

go through those experiences again, thank you very 

much, once was plenty.  I am not praying for a 

younger version of me, devoid of the knowledge and 

mistakes, the relationships and accomplishments.  I 

am not praying for a clean slate because forgetting 

the past, or worse, not having one, devalues the 

present and makes meaningless the experiences 

that got us here to where we are.  No, I am not 

thinking for any of those things when I say, 

Hashiveinu Adonai eleicha, v'nashuva.  Chadeish 

yameinu k'kedem.  What I am praying for is for God 

to renew in me the passions, the energy, the 

desires, the thrills, the excitement, the radical 

amazement and the awe that I, and perhaps others 

as well, felt in days gone by.  It is not to suggest in 

any way that I don't feel 

those feelings every day; 

rather, I pray to God to return 

me to my Divine source, 

which God gave to me, in 

order that I be able to do my 

work in the world.  That's 

what God wants of me, that's 

what God wants of you. 

     So, how's your life today?  

It's simple, it’s familiar and it 

is critically important at this 

juncture in our lives to ask it 

and be honest about our 

answers and thoughtful about what we are going to 

do with what we discover. We asked it last year at 

this time and, as we close out this academic year, I 

find it pertinent to ask it once more.   So...How's your 

life today?  How have the changes in your family, 

your career, your school, your children, your spouse/

partner/significant other, your community, your 

neighborhood, your Temple, your city, your state, 

your country, your world affected you?  What's 

different?  What's the same?  What matters most?  

Think about it.  I know I will be.  And, if you get 

stuck, a little prayer to God never hurts, for God 

indeed will return you to your Source of the Divine 

and there you will find everything you need. 

Have a wonderful, safe, thoughtful and most 

importantly, restful summer. 

                     Rabbi Andrew Paley 

  apaley@templeshalomdallas.org 

 

What I am praying for is for God to renew 

in me the passions, the energy, the desires, 

the thrills, the excitement, the radical 

amazement and the awe that I and perhaps 

others as well, felt in  days gone by.  It is 

not to suggest in any way that I don't feel 

those feelings every day; rather, I pray to 

God to return me to my Divine source, 

which God gave to me, in order that I be 

able to do my work in the world.  That's 

what God wants of me, that's what God 

wants of you.  

                                                                                                                                    I Was Just Thinking...I Was Just Thinking...I Was Just Thinking...I Was Just Thinking...    
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And the survey says…. 

A few years ago, Temple Shalom surveyed the congregation on a variety of topics with respect to interest and satisfaction. 

As for the survey response, 388 surveys were completed, and multiple focus groups were also surveyed. Two thirds of all 

respondents rated their satisfaction with Temple Shalom in the top two buckets (out of seven). It’s time to look back at the 

specific results, and the steps taken since that address the results. 

Congregational life and leadership was an area in which some congregants sought more participation. As a result of the 

survey, further emphasis was placed on our committees and councils, and we currently have seen a significant increase in 

congregational involvement with committees. We have increased participation, especially for young adults, by opening up the 

Havurah program to new Havurot, many of which involve young adults.  

As young adults was (and remains) an area of focus listed by the survey, Temple invested both time and money into young 

adults connections and programming. Rabbi Boxman has led much of the effort and has a core group of young adults that meets 

regularly. The Board sent two congregants to Chicago to participate in the first conference on URJ Emerging Young Adult 

Initiatives. We are making strides in opening our congregation to increased young adult participation. 

Our survey also addressed our staffing model, with an emphasis on education and music. The V’Ahavta Initiative 

reemphasized our congregation’s commitment to lifelong learning being not simply a right but essential to the future of Judaism. 

Music was reinstituted and refocused this year into our religious school curriculum, and will grow and expand even more this 

coming year. 

Our congregation’s thanks cannot be repeated enough to Raelaine Radnitz, Josh Goldman, and all the members who have 

served on the Search Committee. They deserve the bulk of the credit for finding and securing Rabbi Boxman to reinvigorate our 

lifelong learning and bringing an exciting new and additional perspective to our worship; the Dallas Cowboys and Mavericks 

would declare it a banner year if they finished a draft with such a versatile and transformative player! And, while the Search 

Committee did not find a similar fit for the second position they were hoping to fill, we are thankful that they maintained the 

highest degree of selectivity and never settled. We will continue to assess our needs as we begin the new fiscal year, evaluating 

our next steps. Meanwhile, Cantor Glassman will be returning for the High Holy Days and will join us several additional 

weekends, and we have secured the part-time services of Rabbinic Intern Michael Harvey, who will bring his many talents to 

Temple Shalom to complement our All Star clergy team.  

We are pleased to have been able to implement the needs as determined by our congregation’s input, and to do so in a 

fiscally responsible manner with a balanced budget. While most congregations nationwide are seeing drops in membership, our 

congregation’s decreases have leveled off and we actually had more members this May than the previous May. One of the 

survey’s staffing recommendations that hoped to improve membership was a marketing position, which the Board budgeted, and 

whose work can be seen regularly in our TJP advertisements, Dallas Morning News coverage, and in all our publications. Our 

congregation is stronger due to our community’s input, and additional and increased opportunities for input are scheduled this 

coming year. 

Adult Choir Rehearsals Begin Tuesday, July 15th! 

7:00pm - 9:00pm  

Sanctuary 
 

A Note from High Holy Days Cantor Rita Glassman 
 

I am truly excited to be returning to Temple Shalom as the Cantor for the upcoming High Holy Days 

5775. I look forward to working once again with your outstanding Rabbis, the gifted Youth and Adult 

Choirs, Bob Brooks, your incredible Adult Choir Director, and Mary Medrick, your phenomenal 

accompanist. I hope once again, to carry on the legacy of your esteemed Cantor Emeritus Don Croll, 

bringing the finest musical gems of our High Holy Day musical traditions to Temple Shalom so that our worship together is 

uplifting, moving and inspiring. As I begin preparations for the High Holy Day services, I want to invite any and all adult 

members of Temple Shalom who have an interest in singing with the High Holy Day choir to take the plunge this year 

and join us. You don’t need advanced choral skills by any means and there is lots of support in the choir to catch on as we go 

along. All you need is a passion for singing, an interest in getting to know some amazing folks, and a desire to connect more 

deeply with the music of our High Holy Day prayers.  

There will be weekly choir rehearsals beginning Tuesday, July 15th at 7:00pm and every Tuesday evening through 

September. Studies have shown that singing is great for one’s health, and surely even greater for the soul. As the sages tell us, 

“G-d likes us when we work, but G-d LOVES us when we sing!”. If you want to learn more about what’s involved in singing in the 

High Holy Day choir, please feel free to direct your questions to me, Cantor Rita Glassman, at choir@templeshalomdallas.org. 
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HaGafen (The Grapevine) 

     I love good quotes. “I would never want to belong to any group that would have someone like me for a 

member.” (Woody Allen in Annie Hall, attributed to Groucho Marx.) “Better to remain silent and be thought 
a fool than to speak out and remove all doubt.” (Abraham Lincoln) “Leave the gun. Take the 

cannoli.” (Clemenza in The Godfather.) My favorite, however, is Margaret Mead’s quote, “Never doubt that 
a small group of thoughtful, committed citizens can change the world; indeed, it’s the only thing that ever 

has.” 

     Thank you to those who have volunteered to serve on the Temple’s Board of Trustees. Thanks to the 

multitude of volunteers over the past year and to those who have already volunteered their time for this 

year; our volunteers are the heart and soul of Temple Shalom. Each week Temple Shalom changes the 

world and makes it a better place for so many, both inside our congregation and the world around us.  

On occasion, I have heard the comment that “councils took over for committees.” Fact: we have six councils and, within those 

councils, we have over 40 different committees (and that is not including sub-committees). We have tremendous auxiliaries, 

including Sisterhood, Brotherhood, plus: Shalom Silver, Young Adults Groups, and SHFTY, to name just a few. This year, if you 

don’t read about it in the newsletter, then read about it via email, or the website, which will soon be updated to include new 

information about every committee and contact information for getting involved. 

Temple Shalom is a place in which each congregant should feel fortified. We should enjoy our time at temple, whether we’re 

volunteering, learning, praying or socializing. To put it simply, Temple should be fun. Perhaps not squirting-seltzer-during-Kol-

Nidre fun (those over 45 please explain what a seltzer bottle is to the younger crowd), but fun in the sense that we feel better 

walking out of the Temple than we did when we walked in. 

I am proud to be a part of the Temple Shalom community; it is the village that has helped to raise my family. We’ve got plenty 

of exciting activities planned for this year, so review your email, read the newsletter, and check out the website to find what 

interests you; come have FUN as we change the world! 

B’shalom, 

Dennis Eichelbaum, Temple Shalom President 

dje@edlaw.com 

2014-2015 Council/Committee Structure  

Lifelong Learning Council Chair   Howard Gottlieb 

Religious School     Wendi Klatsky 

Scholarship     Wendi Klatsky 

Early Childhood Education    Abbie Alter 

Adult Education     Howard Gottlieb 

      Barry Bell 

Youth Groups     Laura Hacker 

Worship Council/Committee Chair  Ken Parker 

Onegs      Sisterhood 

Materials Review     Bernie Mayoff 

Minyans/Grieving          Bill Hoffpauer 

      Michael Kaplan 

Tikkun Olam Council Chair   Jerri Grunewald 

Tikkun Olam Committee    Jerri Grunewald 

Caregivers’ Day Out    Barbara Glazer 

DAI      Barry Lachman 

Caring Congregation    Jo-Ann Saunders 

      Reesa Portnoy 

Israel Connection     Ken Glaser 

Stewpot      Gail Hartstein 

Connections Council Co-Chairs   Diane Laner 

      Denise Blasband 

Membership                   Diane Laner 

      Wylee Protas 

      Michelle Swanger 

Young Adults     Jacie Edelstein 

Young Families     Abbie Alter 

      Brandy Wayne 

College Connections    Eileen Disraeli 

      Connie Hochberg 

Havurah      Kathryn Frish 

      Denise Blasband 

Shalom Silver     Judy/Ken Parker 

      Judy Utay 

Stay & Play     Janna Smith Engle 

Seasons at Shalom    Gina Weber 

Holiday Celebrations    Ilene Zidow 

      Ann Goodman 

 

Budget/Finance 

Josh Goldman 
 

Building & Grounds 

Ken Portnoy 
 

Cemetery 

Mark Fishkind 

Bernie Mayoff 
 

Food Truck Palooza 

Robyn Young 

Brandy/Mark Wayne 

Michelle/Murray Swanger 
 

Golf Tournament 

Ken Braswell 

James Bier 
 

Annual Fund 

Kamy Ross 

Irwin Kaufman 

Stuart Marcus 

Richard Kahn 

Legal 

Gregg Stevens 
 

Governance/

Constitution 

Barry Bell 
 

House Rules 

Mark Fishkind 
 

Strategic Plan 

Aric Stock 
 

Endowment 

Irv Munn 

Administration Council 

Josh Goldman 

Irwin Kaufman 
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Get ready to volunteer at the  

3rd Annual Food Truck Palooza! 

Sunday, September 14 

Temple Shalom 

Watch your email for sign-up genius link details! 

Looking for AMAZING Raffle Prizes for Food Truck Palooza! 

Do you have contacts with local or national businesses willing to provide big-ticket raffle 

prizes? We're looking for televisions, vacations, home renovations, and other highly 

desirable goods and services. Perhaps you have a connection to someone at Best Buy, 

Toys R Us or JC Penney. In return for their generosity, companies will receive some great 

marketing exposure! Or, maybe you'd like to contribute funds to allow us to provide 

someone with the raffle prize of a lifetime!!  

Please contact Abbie Alter at abbiealter@hotmail.com or (214) 709-5528 with your 

ideas, recommendations and any contact information.  

Please Welcome Rabbinic Intern Michael Harvey 

     We are thrilled to announce that for the 2014-2015 year Rabbinic Intern Michael Harvey will 

be joining our congregation on a monthly basis. Michael is a fifth year rabbinic student at 

Hebrew Union College – Jewish Institute of Religion in Cincinnati. Please join us in giving 

Michael a Texas-sized welcome as he joins us once a month in worship, Torah Study, assisting 

our youth, providing his musical talents, and the many other various aspects in which he will 

participate and assist over the next year.  

Michael currently is completing his tenure as a Rabbinic Intern/Youth Advisor at Isaac M. Wise 

Temple in Cincinnati. He has served as a clergy intern in such varied places as: Geneva, 

Switzerland; The Chautauqua Institution in Chautauqua, NY; Norton Hospital & Kosair Children’s Hospital in 

Louisville, Kentucky; Temple Anshe Emeth in Pine Bluff, Arkansas; and United Hebrew Congregation in Joplin, 

Missouri. Michael has taught English in Seoul, South Korea, and music in Boston, Massachusetts, as well as Judaic 

Studies in various locations in North Carolina. 

Inasmuch as the title of Rabbi is not formally bestowed until after graduation, please call him Mike, Michael or Mr. 

Harvey, as the handle Rabbi-In-Training (RABBI-IT) is a little much.  We are excited about the enthusiasm and 

experiences Michael will bring to Temple Shalom. Michael grew up in St. Louis so, please, let’s be hospitable and 

not hold it against him that he grew up a Cardinals fan.  

2014 Food Truck Palooza Seeks Artists and Crafts Members! 

Seeking artists and crafters of handmade items for this year's new Arts & Crafts shopping 

area. Priority will be given to Temple Shalom members. Remaining spaces will be open to 

community talent. All spaces will be reserved by June 15th, so book yours now!  
We will be showcasing a variety of handcrafted items, with no more than two vendors of 

similar items in each category, such as jewelry, paintings, handbags, handmade textiles, 

knitted clothing, etc.  

Contact Arts and Crafts Chair Nancy Friedman at friedman.nancy@att.net  or 1-(818) 261-1520.  
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Lifelong Learning Council 

     In his book titled, The Social Church, Justin Wise attempts to understand how the influx of social 

media and technology has changed the way we engage with one another and with our religious 

institutions.  Wise playfully calls this new generation, the “It’s Mine, and It’s About Me” generation.  

He writes: “This value [of customization] is rooted in the reality that we can customize everything as 

a new media generation. When I was growing up, the very first CD I bought was Jock Rock Volume 

1. I bought it for one song only, “Blitzkrieg Bop” by The Ramones. I had to buy the whole CD in 

order to get that one song. Of course now, the New Media Culture knows that they can just go to 

iTunes and only buy the one song they like. They don’t have to buy the whole album.  This type of 

customization typifies the “It’s Mine, It’s About Me” value. It is less about self-centeredness and 

egotism more of creating a world in which one wants to live in.” 

     As Wise so wisely points out, if we do not change the way we, churches and synagogues 

engage with our congregants, we will lose them. If we can customize everything from I-pods to sneakers to cell phone 

cases, why can’t we customize our Judaism? Customize what we learn, the way we learn, where we learn, etc.?   

In reflecting on this and brainstorming our future here at Temple Shalom, Rabbi Paley and I have come up with an 

idea for customized Jewish learning here in our own congregation. In addition to offering our traditional Torah study 

classes and occasional educational series, we are excited to announce the kick off of Concierge Judaism: Bringing Adult 

and Family Learning Home to You. In this exciting program, congregants will be able to choose, from an education 

catalogue, classes and experiences that interest them and their families. Volunteer instructors will teach from the comfort 

of your home or office and will create a customized learning experience based on what you and family and friends want 

to learn. In addition to Rabbi Paley and myself, the course offerings will be taught by Temple Shalom congregants and 

community members who have special talents or interests.    

Classes offered range from challah baking to mystical text study. From Israeli wine tasting to Jewish family bedtime 

rituals. There will be something for everyone, whether it be a private session with your family, your Havurah or just a 

group of friends.   

While we are still in the planning process, I would like to extend an invitation to anyone interested in being a volunteer 

Concierge Judaism instructor. Please send me a short blurb about what you might be interested in teaching and I will be 

in touch to secure the details. Keep in mind that classes are stand-alone and should range from 1-2 hours (max).  

Teaching times are arranged between the requesting party and the instructor, and all fees (for supplies) are covered by 

the learners.     

Think about your special skills, interests, and knowledge and how it may be applied in a Jewish context.  If you are 

unsure of your proposal, please let me know and I am happy to help! We plan to distribute our Concierge Judaism 

course catalogue in time for the High Holy Days, so please be in touch ASAP! 

I look forward to learning with you and exploring this new format of Jewish education. For more information or to 

discuss your facilitator proposal, please contact me. 

  Rabbi Ariel Boxman 

  Director of Lifelong Learning 

  aboxman@templeshalomdallas.org 

2014-2015 Religious School Registration 

 

 

• If have not yet registered your child(ren) for 

Religious School, please register them immediately 

as we are beginning classroom placements and 

cannot place children until the necessary 

paperwork has been submitted. 

• Pre-K - 12th Grade Registration information for the 

2014-2015 school year http://

www.templeshalomdallas.org/learning/religious-

school/religious-school-registration-forms. 

• If you have any questions, please contact the 

Lifelong Learning Office at (972) 661-1362 or Karen 

Thompson at kthompson@templeshalomdallas.org. 

 

Join our new Mommy & Me Program 

 for Moms and Children 0-3 years old! 
 

Twice a month, we will travel around the Metroplex and enjoy 
meeting new friends and experiences with our children!  

Dads welcome, too! 
 

Monday July 7: Noon - 2:00pm Meet and Greet Picnic & 
Walk Meet at Temple Shalom and then walk to Valley View 
Park. Bring food and a blanket.  

Tuesday July 22: 10:00am - Noon Imagination Playground, 
Klyde Warren Park, Dallas  FREE 

Monday August 4: Noon - 2:00pm Baby Bounce Music Class 
at Bookmarks in Northpark Mall (class is free) followed by 
lunch (buy your own!) at Breadwinners.  

Tuesday August 19: 11:00am - Noon  

Music and Stories with KidsWorks                                   
Klyde Warren Park, Dallas  FREE 
 

Questions? Contact Melinda Hepworth at 
mommyandme@templeshalomdallas.org. 
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SHFTY 2014-2015 Board 

      

Congratulations to the 2014-2015 SHFTY Board! 

President: Dylan Kort 
Programming VP: Lauren Stock 
Social Action VP: Noah Washington 
Religious and Cultural VP: Molly Paley 
Membership VP: Skylar Richardson 
Communications VP: Sami Laner 
High School Liaison: Nathan Pearson 
NFTY Representative: Roy Wallace  
 

 Stay up-to-date on all SHFTY events by liking the 

SHFTY Facebook page at www.facebook.com/

groups/193124290734471/ 
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Connections Council 

Shalom Silver  
Our Dynamic Group for Temple Shalom Seniors and Friends (55+)! 

 

ESSERS AND FRESSERS DINNER GROUP 

Wednesday, June 4   6:30pm  

Royal China 
NE Corner of Preston Royal, Dallas 

One of Dallas' best Chinese restaurants! Choose from a vast menu of delicious appetizers and 

entrees. Call your friends and join us for a fun evening! Please RSVP to Denise Mayoff 

at denise@mayoff.com so we'll know how many to expect. Also, June birthday people, please 

let Denise know so we can all celebrate with you! 
 

Restaurant TBD 

Wednesday, July 2 6:30pm    
 

 

 

BINGO & ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

Sunday, June 1  

1:00pm Radnitz Social Hall 
Enjoy Arvin Kreitman's madcap calling and win some great prizes! Bingo is 

more than just a game; it's a chance to kibbitz and enjoy the camaraderie of 

long-time (notice not "old") friends and new ones! Nosh on ice cream and other yummy refreshments. This is 

sure to be a fun afternoon! 
 

Shalom members: FREE! Guests: $5. Everyone, please RSVP to Judy Utay at jrutay@aol.com. Guests, 

please send your checks, payable to Temple Shalom, to Judy Utay (address below).  
 

 

 

ARTISTS' SHOWPLACE GALLERY TOUR & TALK 

Sunday, July 20 

2:00 PM Spanish Village Shopping Center, SW Corner Coit/Arapaho 
 

This beautiful gallery features many types of traditional and contemporary art. The paintings, 

sculpture and jewelry are all the work of local owner artists, including Temple Shalom members 

Debbie Landa (paintings) and Cecie Borschow (jewelry). Thanks to Debbie for arranging this 

program. We will tour both floors of this spacious gallery (sorry, no elevator) and enjoy a talk on Art and 

Beauty by Gallery Founder and President, Judy Campbell. This promises to be a delightful and enlightening 

afternoon! See the gallery's website at www.theartistsshowplace.com. 
 

Light refreshments will be served. No charge, but please RSVP by 7/17 to Judy Parker at heyjud38@aol.com. 
 

PUT MORE FUN IN YOUR LIFE – JOIN SHALOM SILVER!   

To enjoy great programs from now all the way through May 2015, please send $18 per person,  

payable to Temple Shalom, to Judy Utay at 913 Warren Way, Richardson, TX 75080. 
  

To be placed on our mailing list or to offer comments, please e-mail shalomsilver@templeshalomdallas.org 

Judy Parker    heyjud38@aol.com    Ken Parker   kaparkersr@tx.rr.com       Judy Utay   jrutay@aol.com  

Shalom Singles 

Shalom Singles offers a variety of social events to enhance the lives of Jewish singles, ages 40 to 60, in our 

community. Just send your e-mail address to singles@templeshalomdallas.org. 

Caregivers’ Day Out 
10:30am – 2:30pm  Learning Center 

2nd & 4th Thursdays: June 12 & 26, July 10 & 24 
 

  Caregivers may bring their loved ones to Temple Shalom for a few hours of activities.                                            

For information, please contact Barbara Glazer at  (972) 931-9077 or bbglazer@swbell.net. 
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June 2014 / 5774 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY          THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

Want an updated look at what’s going on at Temple? Visit our calendar website at http://calendar.templeshalomdallas.org:81/BrowseEvents.aspx 

1 
New Board Member 
Orientation  
9:00am Boardroom 
 

Board of Trustees 
Retreat 
10:30am Boardroom 
 
Habitat Neighborhood 
Fair 
12:30pm offsite 
 

Shalom Silver Bingo 
1:00pm Radnitz Social 
Hall 

2 
Council/Committee 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 

3 
Serving at The Bridge 
Noon - 1:00pm 
 

Shavuot Celebration 
7:00pm - 10:00pm 
Temple Shalom 

4 
Temple Offices Closed 
 
Shavuot 
10:30am  
Yizkor Service 
 

 

Essers & Fressers 
6:30pm Royal China 
 

 

5 
 

6 
Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 
Shabbat Service 70th 
Anniversary of Allied 
Landing 
6:30pm Epstein 
Chapel 
 
 

 
 

7 
Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 
Judaica Study 
9:00am Boardroom 
 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 
Excerpts from the 
Opera Saul 
7:30pm JCC 
 

8 

YAC Splash Brunch 
10:30am  
Campbell Green 
Splash Park 
 

 
 
 
 

 

9 

Sisterhood Board 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 
 
 
 

10 

Worship Committee 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 
 
 

 

11 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

12 

Caregivers’ Day Out 
10:30am Learning 
Center 
 
Brotherhood Guys’ 
Night Out 
7:00pm Arbor Hills 
 
 
 

13 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 

Shabbat Service 
6:30pm Epstein 
Chapel 
 

` 
 
 
 

14 

Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 
YAC ShaBRUNCH 
11:00am 
The Monterey Windsor 
 
 

 

15 

 
 

16 

Past Presidents 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 
 
 

17 

Sisterhood Kitchen 
Shower 
7:00pm Harris Home 
 

 
 
 
  

18 

Brotherhood Board 
Meeting 
7:15pm Boardroom 
 
DAI Meeting 
7:00pm offsite 
 

 

19 
 

 

20 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 
Shabbat Service 
6:30pm Epstein 
Chapel 
 
 
 

21 

Torah Study  
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 

Judaica Study 
9:00am Boardroom 
 

 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 
Brotherhood Event at 
Lone Star Park 
5:30pm   offsite 
 

22 

 
 

 
 
 

23 

Food Truck Palooza 
Meeting  
6:30pm Boardroom 
 

24 

 

 
 

 
 

25 
 

26 

Caregivers’ Day Out 
10:30am Learning 
Center 
 

 
 

27 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 

Shabbat Service  
6:30pm Epstein 
Chapel 
 

 

 

28 
Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 
 

 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 
 

 
 
 

29 

Habitat Build Day 
7:45am offsite 

30 

Executive Committee 
Meeting  
7:00pm Boardroom 
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July 2014 / 5774 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY          THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

Want an updated look at what’s going on at Temple? Visit our calendar website at http://calendar.templeshalomdallas.org:81/BrowseEvents.aspx 

  1 
Serving at The Bridge 
Noon - 1:00pm 

2 
Essers & Fressers 
6:30pm TBD 

3 
 

4 

Temple Offices 
Closed  
 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 

Shabbat Services 
Epstein Chapel 
Courtyard 
6:30pm  
 

Red, White & Blue 
July 4th Celebration 
7:15pm Temple 
Grounds 

5 
Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 
Judaica Study 
9:00am Boardroom 
 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

6 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

7 

Mommy & Me 
Noon Temple Shalom 
& Valley View Park 
 
Board of Trustees 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 
 
 
 

8 

Worship Committee 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 
 
 
 
 

 

9 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

10 

Caregivers’ Day Out 
10:30am Learning 
Center 
 
Brotherhood Guys’ 
Night Out 
7:00pm Social House 
 
 
 

11 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 

Shabbat Service 
6:30pm Epstein 
Chapel 
 

` 
 
 
 

12 

Torah Study Debate 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 
 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 
 

 

 
 

13 

Sisterhood JFS Event 
10:30am JFS 
 

14 

 
 

15 

Adult Choir 
Rehearsals Begin 
7:00pm Sanctuary 
 
 
 
  

16 

Brotherhood Board 
Meeting 
7:15pm Boardroom 
 

 

17 
 

 

18 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 
Shabbat Service 
6:30pm Epstein 
Chapel 
 
 

19 

Torah Study  
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 
Judaica Study 
9:00am Boardroom 
 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 

 
 

20 

Shalom Silver Event 
2:00pm Artists’ 
Showplace Gallery 
 
Brotherhood CHAI 
Bingo & Pizza Party 
4:00pm offsite 
 

 
 
 

21 

 

22 

Mommy & Me 
10:00am Klyde 
Warren Park 
 
Adult Choir 
7:00pm Sanctuary 
 

 
 

 
 

23 
 

24 

Caregivers’ Day Out 
10:30am Learning 
Center 
 
Sisterhood Bunco 
7:00pm Mendelsohn 
Home 
 

 
 

25 

Wine & Cheese 
6:00pm 
Congregational 
Gathering 
 

Shabbat Service  
6:30pm Epstein 
Chapel 
 

 

 

26 
Torah Study 
8:45am  Learning 
Center 
 
 

 
 

Morning Worship 
10:30am Epstein 
Chapel 
 

 
 
 

27 

 

28 

Executive Team 
Meeting 
7:00pm Boardroom 
 
Sisterhood Rosh 
Chodesh 
Time/Location TBD 
 
 
 
 

29 
Adult Choir 
7:00pm Sanctuary 

30 
 

 

 

31 
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Connections Council 

The Connections Council is looking for fun and eager volunteers who are looking for new ways to connect 

with Temple Shalom. Whether you have a lot of time or just a little time, or whether you have been a 

member of Temple Shalom for decades or just days, we have a spot for you.  

Please e-mail Diane Laner or Denise Blasband at connections@templeshalomdallas.org  

if you are ready to join one of these great committees! 
 
 

STAY & PLAY COMMITTEE 

Each Sunday when religious school is in session, the Connections Council 

makes sure that there are bagels, cream cheese and coffee (with flavored 

creamers!) for anyone who wants to hang out while their kids are in class, or, 

anyone who just wants to hang out at Temple! Some weeks we offer events – like 

yoga, recipe swaps, idea swaps or scrapbooking – and we always have a Mah 

Jongg set available and wifi for those who need to stay connected. If you would 

like to plan one or more Sunday events, or just want to meet other parents,    

being a part of this committee is perfect for you! 
 

SEASONS AT SHALOM COMMITTEE 

Throughout the year, Connections Council plans fun events to bring members 

together. During the summer, we’ve planned movie nights, challah baking, and the 

4th of July fireworks viewing event. In the fall, we’ve hosted tailgating and movie 

nights. In the winter, we coordinated Chinese dinners on Christmas Eve, and in the 

spring……well……nothing was planned for this spring, but we’re always open to 

ideas! We’re looking for creative and fun committee members who enjoy       

planning simple events and meeting new people! 
 

HOLIDAY CELEBRATIONS COMMITTEE 

Next year, the Holiday Celebrations Committee will develop and plan Temple-

wide Hanukkah and Shavuot celebrations, and will work with the Havurah 

Committee and other Lifelong Learning Council committees to plan events 

around Sukkot, Passover and other Jewish holidays. Each celebration is a  

one-time event that does not require a lengthy time commitment throughout 

the year. 
 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 

The Membership Committee works closely with prospective members to 

introduce them to all facets of Temple Shalom and the Dallas Jewish 

community, should they be new to our city. We also welcome new members 

and help them connect to Temple in a way meaningful to them. The 

Membership Committee heats up right before the High Holy Days and the start 

of religious school, but has year-round volunteer opportunities as we help new 

members become involved in Temple life. Membership events include the late 

summer Prospective Member Brunch, and the spring New Member 

Oneg. Being a part of the Membership Committee is a great way to share your knowledge, love of and 

experiences at Temple Shalom. 
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Connections Council 

Havurah  
    A havurah is a group of Temple members with similar interests who gather 

for holidays, cultural and educational experiences, game nights, social action 

and more. It's a great way to connect to our Temple community and the Jewish 

community at large. Each Havurah determines what it wants to do and plans 

activities according to its members’ interests. 

    The Havurah Committee is currently working with 11 groups consisting of more than 150 members ranging in 

age from 1 to 80+. Make new friends and invite your current friends to join you by applying to be in a Havurah -    

or create a new one!              
 

Click here for a Havurah application or find it on the Havurah page on the Temple Shalom website at 

www.templeshalomdallas.org. Send in your application TODAY! 
 

Please email questions to havurah@templeshalomdallas.org. 
 

Denise Blasband and Kathryn Frish           Havurah Committee Co-Chairs 

Worship Committee  
 

Would you like to provide input about worship at  

Temple Shalom?  
 

We want to hear from you! We meet each month on the 

2nd Tuesday at 7:00pm in the Boardroom 
 

Please contact Ken Parker, Worship Committee Chair, 

at ritual@templeshalomdallas.org. 

 

Next Meetings: Tuesday, June 10 & July 8  

Caring Congregation  

     Want to get involved with our Caring Congregation 

Committee? Need assistance? Please check out our webpage 

at http://www.templeshalomdallas.org/groups/caring-

congregation to see the ways we can help you and you can 

help fellow temple members! Contact Caring Congregation 

Committee Co-Chairs, Reesa Portnoy and Jo-Ann Saunders 

at caring@templeshalomdallas.org.  

     Jo-Ann Saunders writes a blog for our website. To follow it, 

go to http://www.templeshalomdallas.org/multi-media/caring-

congregation-blog 

Temple Shalom Young Adult Connection/Young Families (22-39)       

Upcoming Events 
 
 

For details on all of our programs, please check our facebook page https://www.facebook.com/pages/
Young-Adults-Connection-at-Temple-Shalom/161005593911464.  
 

Splash Brunch 

Sunday, June 8 

10:30am  Campbell 

Green Splash Park 

(covered Pavilion) 

We will provide the 

bagels! Bring a dish to share.  

Families welcomed and encouraged!  

Shabbat ShaBRUNCH 

Saturday, June 14 

11:00am - 12:30pm 

The Monterey by 

Windsor (Club Room) 

3930 McKinney 

Avenue, Dallas 75204 

Light brunch provided as well as text study. 
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Tikkun Olam Council 

Embrace 
 

  Comprised of women from Jewish, Islamic 

and Christian faiths coming together to share 

faith, food, celebrations and education.  
 
 

Newcomers welcome. Email or phone Jane Lachman for 

carpooling information at jalachman1@aol.com                      

or (972) 735-0133.  

Be Green with the Tikkun Olam Council 

We are looking for members interested in helping 

to raise awareness about issues affecting our climate, 

environment and concrete things we can do within our 

temple walls and in our own lives to "be more green." All 

members are welcome to express your interest and ideas. 

Here are some great resources to inspire: http://urj.org/

socialaction/issues/green/. Please contact 

socialaction@templeshalomdallas.org.   Serve Lunch at The Bridge 

1st Tuesday of the Month 

Noon - 1:00pm 

Temple Shalom serves lunch at The Bridge in 

downtown Dallas. If you would like to 

volunteer, please contact  Arlene Kreitman at 

(972) 233-3754. We collect unexpired 

toiletries as well as glasses in the 

Administrative office. We still serve during the summer 

months!  

To be on the Stewpot cooking mailing list, 

please email Gail Hartstein at 

ghartst715@aol.com.  

We’ll be cooking again in the fall!   

We are looking for someone willing to 

drive down the food to The Bridge in Dallas one Monday a 

month after we cook it on Sunday. Interested? Contact Gail.  

A Cry to Justice and a Call to Action 
Wednesday, June 18 

7:00pm - 8:30pm 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help  

7617 Cortland Avenue, Dallas 

(near Love Field) 
 

Join DAI’s enlightening and educational meeting in support of 

fair treatment of our immigrant workers. Learn more about this 

issue by viewing this video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=bndlQnAc0Vs. Questions? Need a ride? Contact Tikkun 

Olam Council Chair Jerri Grunewald at redjug@gmail.com.  

Habitat for Humanity -            

Additional Build Day 

When: Sunday, June 29 

Task: Landscaping  

Where: 2723 Dorris, Dallas.  

Check-in Time: 7:45am 

Safety Speech: 8:00am 

Lunch: 11:00am (Bring a sack lunch, please) 

Day End: 2:30pm 

Dress: Comfortable clothing, close-toed shoes. NO sandals or 

flip-flops. Keep in mind that you will get dirty!  
 

Info: Bring sunscreen, bug spray and a hat. Hard hats are 

mandatory and will be provided. Bring gloves and hand tools if 

you have them. NO POWER TOOLS! Water is provided, but a 

water bottle is suggested.  

Age restrictions: Minimum age is 14, under 18 needs a parent/

adult chaperone (1 adult per 5 children). Must have a signed 

liability waiver from parent/guardian. 

 

To sign up, go to http://vhub.at/Building Together 2014. 

For questions, contact socialaction@templeshalomdallas.org.  

Volunteer for the ‘Spring Into Action’ Community Fair! 
 

To sign up, go to http://vhub.at/Building Together 2014. 
 

2 shifts: 11:30am - 2:00pm & 1:30pm - 4:00pm 
 

Volunteers 14+ welcome! Help needed in food, sports, fitness, 
games & kids’ areas.  
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SISTERHOOD 

 

 
 

 
 

Wild About Mahj? Traditions is the place to be!  

From unique Mah Jongg bowls to themed serving pieces,  

stop by Traditions today to amp up your game! 
 

June/July Hours 
 

Tuesdays: Noon - 3:00pm  

Wednesdays: Noon - 3:00pm  

Fridays: Noon - 6:25pm 
Closed Sundays, Mondays and Thursdays 

 

For appointments after hours, or for help with all of 
your party-planning needs, contact Clare Fishman 

                          at (469) 438-9956. 

 

Looking for something unique? Let us know!  
We gladly do special orders.  (972) 661-1850  

 
 

http://www.traditionsdallas.com/                   
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Traditions-Dallas/170634816396578 

Sisterhood Goes to  
Jewish Family Service 

Sunday, July 13      10:30am 
            JFS: 5402 Arapaho Road, Dallas 75248 
 

Join us for a two hour “Foodraiser” benefiting the JFS Food Pantry. 

Learn how to address the hunger problem in our community. 
 

$10/donation to buy food for the pantry.         

Bagel brunch served. 

RSVP by 7/9 to Ilene Zidow at ilene.zidow@gmail.com                      

or (972) 491-1492.  

Sisterhood Bunco & Potluck Dinner 
 

Thursday, July 24 

7:00pm 

Staci Mendelsohn’s Home 

4220 New Forest Drive,  

Plano 75093 

Cost: $5/at the door 
 

Potluck dinner theme: Mexican Food 
 

Suggested food categories by last name:  
 

A-M: Side Dish/Main Course 

N-Z: Appetizer/Salad   

Not a cook? Bring wine. 
 

RSVP by 7/21 to Toba Reifer at 4reifer@tx.rr.com. 
 

Limited space available. 

Temple Shalom members only, please. 

Girls’ Night Out Group 
 

 

 

 

Thursday, August 14 
6:30pm   Yao Fuzi  
4757 W Park Blvd, Plano 75093 
 

RSVP by 8/11 to Wylee Protas at 
wylee131@gmail.com  
or (972) 567-4577. 
 

Please join us for a night of delicious  

Chinese cuisine and kibbitzing! 

Sisterhood Gourmet Lunch Bunch 
 

Friday, August 8 

Noon     Restaurant TBD 

RSVP to Elaine Wolff at eswolff@sbcglobal.net. 

Sisterhood/Brotherhood Family Feud REMATCH 

Sunday, August 17    

6:00pm 

Strull Home: 6925 Spanky Branch Drive 

               Dallas 75248 
 

Potluck BBQ Dinner, BYOB and Bring a Dish to Share 
 

Limited space: RSVP by 8/11 to Dawn Kaufman at 

dawnkaufman57@gmail.com or (214) 738-2535.  

Membership Information will be mailed out 

soon! You may also download a membership 

form from the Temple Shalom website by 

going to http://www.templeshalomdallas.org/

groups/sisterhood. Together, we can move 

mountains! We have fabulous activities 

planned for 2014-2015 and we want you to be 

a part of Sisterhood! Please join us! Meet new friends and have fun 

with all your lifelong ones! 

Questions about Sisterhood? Contact Membership Vice President 

Robyn Young at ry@edlaw.com or (972) 365-8825. 

Sisterhood is Hosting a 

Kitchen Shower! 

Help Freshen Up Sisterhood’s 

Oneg Supplies! 

Tuesday, June 17 

7:00pm   Chris Harris’ Home 

6729 Grant Lane, Plano 75024 
 

Items needed: Sharp knives for cutting vegetables, 

serrated bread knife, one pair of heavy duty scissors, 

large pack of kitchen bar towels, new serving platters 

and small plates, bowls for hummus, veggie trays and 

someone with a talent for arranging flowers to help us 

acquire a new Oneg centerpiece! 

To RSVP, please  contact Keo Strull at 

keostrull@gmail.com or (214) 704-4242. 

 Rosh Chodesh  

Monday, July 28 

Home of Elaine Wolff 

Time and Speaker TBD  
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BROTHERHOOD 

 
 

Brotherhood Board 

Meetings 
 

Wednesdays 
June 18 
July 16 

 

 

7:15pm   Boardroom  
 

All Brotherhood 

Members Invited. 
 

Stronger - Together! 

     As I assume the Presidency of the Temple Shalom Brotherhood, I am 

proud to be following in the footsteps of my friend and mentor, Scott 

Butnick. He took a strong auxiliary and made it even better through his 

leadership skills, his vision and his hard work. I am excited to have a group 

of men on my executive committee who are dedicated to continuing this 

tradition of excellence: 
 

           Vice President – Admin            Bill Hoffpauer 

           Vice President – Membership          Jim Warner 

           Vice President – Programming        Steve Weintraub 

     Financial Director    Irwin Kaufman 

     Treasurer     Roy Flegenheimer 

     Recording Secretary    Sander Gothard 

     Corresponding Secretary    Rick Cohen 

     Immediate Past President   Scott Butnick 
 

We are pleased to have the following men on our team as Directors for the next year - Jim 

Davidson, David Edelstein, Mark Fisher, Ken Glaser, Mark Goodman, David Gordon, Rik Heller, 

Calvin Hurst, Mark Lerner, Bernie Mayoff, Jason Sandler, Brian Strull, Russell Turkel and Ron 

Wolff. 
 

The Brotherhood Board is here to serve our members. We welcome your input. Our 

membership year starts June 1. We will be mailing membership forms later this month. You can 

also find our membership form on the Temple website and join today! 
 

Finally, I would like to congratulate the incoming Temple President, Dennis Eichelbaum. You 

were a strong, inspirational leader of the Brotherhood, and I am confident that our Temple will 

thrive under your direction. The Brotherhood stands ready to help you! 
 

B’Shalom! 
 

Perry Zidow 

President, Temple Shalom Brotherhood 

Night at the Horse Races! 
 

Saturday, June 21  

 5:30pm Lone Star Park, Grand Prairie 

Tickets: $53.25/person in the Silk’s Dining Room 
 

Includes general admission with front row seating on the 4th level of the Grandstand, racing 
program and buffet, dessert and non-alcoholic beverages in a glass-enclosed and               

climate-controlled area with a great view of the racetrack. 
 

RSVP to Steve Weintraub at stevelweintraub@gmail.com.  

Guys’ Nights Out 
Thursday, June 12  7:00pm 

Evening Walk at Arbor Hills Park, Plano 
Join us for a walk and then dinner  

at a nearby restaurant (Parker/Tollway) 
 

 

 

Thursday, July 10  7:00pm 
Social House, Addison   

 

Questions? Contact Mark Fisher at dallasfish@aol.com. 

CHAI Bingo & Pizza Parties 
Sunday, July 20  

4:00pm - 6:00pm 

CHAI homes provide high quality, long-term living arrangements for adults with cognitive disabilities. We 

need volunteers to help run the games and serve dinner. Email Perry Zidow at perry.zidow@gmail.com if 

you can join us. This mitzvah opportunity is open to all adults and teens at Temple Shalom.  

Brotherhood 

 Membership 
 

Join us! Membership 

information will be mailed 

soon or you can download 

our membership form 

from the Temple Shalom 

website at http://

www.templeshalomdallas.

org/groups/brotherhood. 

Questions about 

Brotherhood? Contact 

Membership Vice 

President Jim Warner at 

jiwar0529@gmail.com. 
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GRATITUDES  

 Adult Education Fund    

  Lisa Katz in honor of  Howard Gottlieb  

  Bob & Anita Samuel in memory of  Ben Paskal 

  Gary & Marsha Lefkof speedy recovery to  Roy Flegenheimer 

  Bette Miller speedy recovery to  Arvin Kreitman & Les Taub 

 Beautification/Flower Fund    

  Muriel Rabiner in memory of  Alfred L. Rabiner 

 Caregivers' Day Out    

  Thurman & Eileen Ray in honor of  Caregivers' Day Out Program 

 Caring Congregation    

  Mitchell & Jill Dunn in honor of  Monica & Jeff Susman 

  Mitchell & Jill Dunn in memory of  Miriam Staub 

  Larry & Barbara Glazer in memory of  Linda Bomash 

  Bob & Jean Weinfeld in memory of  Sylvia Kanner & Jennie Spitzberg 

  Irwin & Sharon Ornish speedy recovery to  Les Taub 

 Employee Appreciation Fund    

  Tricia & Noah Washington in honor of  Benjamin Soule  

 General Fund    

  Marvin & Gloria Bookstein in honor of  Temple Shalom 

  Dolores Hawkins in honor of  Temple Shalom 

  Murray & Bobbie Berger in memory of  Sarah Lessem, Beatrice Schwartz & Allan Schwartz 

  Murray & Bobbie Berger in memory of  Joe Berger & May Berger 

  Bob & Carolee Blumin in memory of  Harvey Singerman 

  Helene Glazer in memory of  Kim Walsh 

  Shawn & Zelda Mash in memory of  Helaine Slakman 

  Bernie & Denise Mayoff in memory of  Rose Solka 

  Raisa Obrant in memory of  Vladimir Obrant 

 Greene Family Camp Fund (scholarship)    

  Joan Glauberman in memory of  Morris Bernofsky 

  Heller Family in memory of  Sandra Kaiser Lambert  

 Hoffman Family Youth Education Fund    

  Steve & Stefanie Toppel in memory of  Alan Toppel 

 Julia Michele Warren Scholarship (scholarship)    

  Craig & Gladys Blumin in memory of  Carmen Siu Li 

  Alice Warren  in memory of  Regine Ginsberg, Gershen Warren & Jacob Warren 

 Music Fund    

  Jack & Inga Borenstein in memory of  Henry Borenstein, Hilma Melander & Toby Singer 

  Joe & Ellen Gordesky in memory of  Thelma Gordesky 

  Nancy Marcus in memory of  Saidye K. Gardner & Thomas Louis Gardner, Jr. 

  Winston Stone & Deborah Baron in memory of  Sylvia Baron 

  Jack & Inga Borenstein speedy recovery to  Arvin Kreitman, Les Taub & Carole Rice 

 Prayer Book Fund    

  Sheila Alvarez in memory of  Arthur L. Feldman 

  Sara Pfeffer in memory of  Bettye Weltman 

  Elaine Spitz in memory of  Philip Rosenberg 
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GRATITUDES, con’t  

Project Atideinu Fund    

 Dennis & Julie Eichelbaum in honor of  Temple Shalom 2014-2015 Board of Trustees 

 Dennis & Julie Eichelbaum in honor of  Aric L. Stock & Temple Shalom Staff 

 Dennis & Julie Eichelbaum in honor of  2014 Confirmation Class 

 Ralph & Debbi Sorrentino in honor of  Aric L. Stock & Debbie Niederman 

 Stuart & Brenda Brand in memory of  Rosalie Levinson Joseph 

Rabbi Ariel Boxman's Discretionary Fund    

 Joan Glauberman in honor of  Howard Gottlieb 

 Robert & Elise Donosky in memory of  Charles Baroff 

 Ginsberg/Kramer Families in memory of  Miriam Staub  

 Morey Glaser in memory of  Rose Glaser 

 Lory Kohleriter in memory of  Michael Kohleriter 

 Lillian Ostroff in memory of  Benjamin Glick 

 Stephen & Marsha Schulman in memory of  Sylvia Binder 

 Gary & Susan Weber in memory of  Dora Weber 

 Perry & Ilene Zidow in memory of  Jack Zidow 

Rabbi Andrew Paley's Discretionary Fund    

 Marc & Amy Hite in honor of  Rabbi Paley 

 Jeff & Kim Kort in honor of  Sydney Kort  

 Robert & Cindy Quint in honor of  Rabbi Paley 

 Alan & Rose Taper in honor of  Monica & Jeff Susman 

 Eugene & Carol Taper in honor of  Monica & Jeff Susman 

 Marc Quinn & Leslie Weisberg in honor of  Garrett Quinn  

 June Baker in memory of  Wayne Brown 

 Joan Berger in memory of  Joseph Eldodt 

 Arnie & Marge Bier in memory of  Sarah "Sally" Bier 

 Larry & Karen Bissinger in memory of  Saul Brenner & Flora Schloss 

 Claire Lee Epstein in memory of  Harry Epstein 

 Marlene Fischer in memory of  Joe Fischer, Irving Ginsburg & Polly Ginsburg 

 Emanuel & Penny Flecker in memory of  Debbie, Samuel & Ronda Levy 

 Odette Johnston in memory of  Alan David Johnston 

 Richard Kahn & Barry Pierce in memory of  Lisa Thibodeau 

 Ron & Martha Kapusta in memory of  Abe Kirshenbaum 

 Howard & Joyce Korn in memory of  Minnie Werther 

 Gary & Susan Weber in memory of  Celia Fogel 

Sisterhood    

 Gary & Marsha Lefkof in memory of  Miriam Staub 

Social Action/Tikkun Olam Fund    

 Lawrence & Elaine Solomon in memory of  Teresa Solomon 

Temple Shalom Endowment Fund    

 Scott & Hollis Ashton in memory of  Shirley Martin 

 Stuart & Brenda Brand in memory of  Bessie & Clara Frucht 

 Irv & Cindy Munn in memory of  Manny Sibitt & Miriam Staub 

Youth Activities Fund    

 Tricia & Noah Washington in honor of  Sydney Kort  

 Estelle Baron in memory of  Gussie Baron 
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Congratulations to… 

• Helene Glazer on her grandson Diego Glazer’s graduation from 

the Art Institute of San Miguel de Allende and his acceptance to 

the Angels Art Academy of Florence, Italy. 

• Debbie and Mark Jordan on the birth of granddaughter Aria Nicole, 

daughter of Courtney and Surjit Rai. 

• Debra Levy-Fritts for being named the VP of Financial 

Development and Karen Stock for being named a Director of the 

National Council of Jewish Women, Greater Dallas Section. 

• Betty & Irv Roth, Renee & Bryan Roth, and Sharon & Brad Roth on 

their grandson and nephew Connor Roth, son of Mindy Roth,  

being named the recipient of the President’s Award from the 

District of Columbia. One boy and one girl from each state, DC 

and Puerto Rico receive this award. Connor will be attending 

Oxford University. 

• Regina Wittenberg on the birth of her granddaughter, Landry 

Paige Wittenberg, daughter of Ben and Lindsey Wittenberg. 

Senior Rabbi…….…...………..Andrew M. Paley 

Rabbi…………………………….Ariel C. Boxman 

Rabbinic Intern…………………..Michael Harvey 

Rabbi Emeritus…………...Kenneth D. Roseman 

Cantor Emeritus…………………..Don Alan Croll 

Executive Director…………………..Steve Lewis 

Youth Director…………………...Melissa Beldon 

President………………….Dennis J. Eichelbaum 

Vice President….…………………Irwin Kaufman  

Vice President…………………Debra Levy-Fritts 

Vice President……………..............Robert Quint 

Secretary……………………….Mark S. Fishkind 

Finance Director………………….Josh Goldman 

Treasurer…………………….............Kamy Ross 

Past President………………….…...Aric L. Stock 

Of Blessed Memory… 

• Rosa Solka, mother of Ruth Bramley 

• Sylvia Kanner, mother of Linda Elkin 

As a caring community, we would 

like to reach out to our members. 

When there is an illness, death, 

hospitalization, birth, etc. please 

contact Joy Addison in Rabbi Paley’s 

office at 972-661-1810 x201 or 

jaddison@templeshalomdallas.org. 

Clergy and volunteers are here to 

help during times of need and 

celebration. 

Remember the Temple in Your Will 
 

Temple Shalom is committed to preserving the future of our congregation 

for generations to come. Bequests of all sizes are important resources for the 

Temple, and we encourage you to be a link to the future by remembering the 

Temple in your will. Your lasting tribute is your commitment to the survival of 

our religion, our Temple, and our people. 

A bequest can easily be established by adding a simple codicil to your will. 

Additionally, many other options exist to leave a legacy for Temple Shalom.  

A brochure with more information is available in our main foyer, or by 

contacting the administrative offices. For more information, please contact 

our Executive Director Steve Lewis at 972-661-1810 x202. 

Your planned gift will serve the future of our congregation and community. 

Thank you for helping assure the strength and health of Temple Shalom for 

generations to come. 

Welcome New Members to Our  
Temple Shalom Family! 

 

Jennifer & Stephen Brady 

Michelle & Stephen Falk 
 

Our mission is to inspire in you 

a relationship with God, Torah and 

the Jewish people. Do you know 

someone we should invite to 

Temple, someone who is new to 

Dallas or is not connected to a 

congregation? 

Please contact Executive 

Director Steve Lewis so we can 

show them that Temple Shalom is 

their place. 

 

Celebrating a SIMCHA?  

Give the gift of Israel! Consider the purchase 

of an eMitzvah bond for as little as $36. The 

recipient will receive the principal plus 

interest at the end of the 5 year term.  You 

can now invest in an Israel bond online for 

any occasion, at any time. Simply go to 

www.israelbonds.com, create an account and purchase a bond.  

The on-line directory is updated periodically. 

Please send any changes to Heidi at 

hbarishman@templeshalomdallas.org. If you 

need assistance accessing the directory on 

our website, please contact Heidi. 



 

 

 


